Transition Black Isle
Energy Group Meeting

27/06/17

Present
Anne Thomas (chair)

Lara Feldman

Valerie James

Martin Sherring

Julie Gibson

Julian Paren

Apologies
Alaine Macdonald, Kathryn Logan, Gordon Macdonald, Helen Cherry
	Minute
	Action



	Review of previous events
The Draughtproofing event at Helen Robinson’s had been well-attended and feedback was excellent.

Anne had given a talk about her house at the science festival.

It was noted that there is interest from other groups in talks; if members can arrange these it would be good.
	All

	New events
It was agreed that we should arrange a visit to see the sea-source heat pump in Ullapool, ideally in August. Numbers will be restricted to 5 but it may be possible to arrange a second trip if the first is popular. One objective of the visit will be to learn whether the technology could be replicated on the Black Isle, and if so, in what circumstances.

The possibility of an event looking at standards for new buildings was discussed. It was agreed to leave this for the time being and revisit it once proposals for tighter standards are available. There was some uncertainty about whether a debate on this topic would be relevant to members.

It was agreed that we should arrange an event “Keeping Warm in Older Homes” based around one run by Home Energy Scotland in Inverness. Likely speakers will be from Historic Environment Scotland and a solid wall insulation installer. September or October were preferred months.
	Martin to arrange in conjunction with Home Energy Scotland

Martin to liaise with HES

	Funding
The Climate Challenge Fund is open for applications; there were no suitable proposals but it was agreed to check the Climate Challenge Fund website and bring ideas to the next meeting.

Julian agreed to draft a short article for the newsletter, drawing attention to CCF funding.
	All

Julian



	AOCB
Anne agreed to source single-appliance electric meters; Martin will go back to Resolis Primary School with a view to them using these and the display meters in the autumn term.

We agreed  to feature more energy-related articles in future newsletters. Lara offered to write something about the energy implications of internet use, and Julian to write about lighting.

We discussed other ways to encourage the take-up of LED lighting. Julian agreed to contact Home Energy Scotland to see if there is scope for free or discounted bulbs for us to offer.
	Anne/ Martin

Lara/ Julian

Julian

	Next meeting
2nd August, at Anne’s, 7.30 pm.
	


